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“P”   18   (2022) 
 
“M”  18   (2022) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 December 21, 2022 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  New Inspection Certificates (Second Notice) 
 
Beginning this month, December 2022, the Department of Motor Vehicles will begin to 
transition to print-on-demand inspection certificates. The transition will be 
accomplished gradually, in distinct phases, and is expected to be completed by the end 
of 2023. 
 
We will notify you when the transition is complete. Until that time, a valid inspection 
certificate may be pre-printed OR print-on-demand.  
 
Examples of all pre-printed and print-on-demand inspection certificates are shown in 
the following images: 
 

Old Pre-Printed New Print on Demand 
Internal Windshield Certificate Internal Windshield Certificate 
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Old Pre-Printed New Print on Demand 
Internal Windshield Certificate Internal Windshield Certificate 

  
External Front Bumper Internal Windshield Certificate 

 

 

External – Structural Member External – Structural Member 
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Old Pre-Printed New Print on Demand 
Internal Windshield Certificate Internal Windshield Certificate 

  
Top interior/bottom exterior Internal Windshield Certificate 
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Old Pre-Printed New Print on Demand 
With Trailer Registration Doc With Trailer Registration Doc 

  
 

Exterior – Driver’s Side of Trailer’s Tongue or  
Driver’s Side of Semi 

 
Exterior – Driver’s Side of Trailer’s Tongue 

or Driver’s Side of Semi 

 

 

 
 
The print-on-demand inspection certificate will enhance sticker security by adding 
vehicle-specific information directly onto the completed certificate.  
 
Notes: 
 

1. All print-on-demand inspection certificates will have a ten (10) character 
“Cert#:” as shown in the examples above. However, our current electronic 
inspection record systems do not store the leading zeros found in some of the 
new inspection certificate numbers. The DMV is working to update these 
systems as the new inspection program is implemented. 

 
2. The inspection certificate search function on law enforcement information 

systems is currently limited to eight (8) characters. Until the ten (10) character 
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update is made, law enforcement personnel can perform a search of “plate” or 
“VIN” to access the associated inspection certificate serial number information. 

 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff. Thank you. 
 
 
 
         Mark J.F. Schroeder 
         Commissioner 
 


